
March 14, 2023 

VIA HAND DELIVERY & ELECTRONIC MAIL 

Luly E. Massaro, Commission Clerk 
Rhode Island Public Utilities Commission 
89 Jefferson Boulevard 
Warwick, RI  02888 

RE:  Docket No. SB-2021-04 – Narragansett Electric Company Aqidneck Island 
Gas Reliability Project Old Mill Lane, Portsmouth, Rhode Island  
Responses to EFSB Data Requests – Set 3 

Dear Ms. Massaro: 

On behalf of The Narragansett Electric Company (the “Company”), I have enclosed the 
Company’s responses to the Energy Facility Siting Board’s Third Set of Data Requests in the 
above-referenced docket.  

Thank you for your attention to this matter.  If you have any questions, please contact me 
at (401) 709-3351. 

Sincerely, 

George W. Watson III 
Enclosures 

cc: Docket SB-2021-04 Service List 

GEORGE W. WATSON III

One Financial Plaza, 14th Floor 
Providence, RI 02903-2485 
Main (401) 709-3300 
Fax (401) 709-3399 
gwatson@rc.com 
Direct (401) 709-3351 

Also admitted in Massachusetts, 
Connecticut and Vermont 



Certificate of Service 

I hereby certify that a copy of the cover letter and any materials accompanying this certificate 
were electronically transmitted to the individuals listed below.   

The paper copies of this filing are being hand delivered to the Rhode Island Public Utilities 
Commission and to the Rhode Island Division of Public Utilities and Carriers. 
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Heidi J. Seddon Date 
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The Narragansett Electric Company 

EFSB Docket No. SB-2021-04 

In Re: Aquidneck Island Gas Reliability Project 

Old Mill Lane, Portsmouth, Rhode Island 

Responses to the EFSB’s Third Set of Data Requests 

Issued on February 28, 2023 

   
 

EFSB 3-1 

 

Prepared by or under the supervision of:  Julie Porcaro 

Request: 

 

In EFSB 2-1, the Board asked the Company to explain its assertion that Algonquin’s plans to 

increase the diameter of the G-2 lateral pipeline will not impact the capacity constraint nor the 

capacity vulnerability that the proposed LNG vaporization facility at Old Mill Lane is designed 

to alleviate. In response, the Company stated that “the capacity constraint can only be resolved 

with other improvements on the G lateral allowing for increased capacity.” Please indicate 

whether these “other improvements” involve G lateral upgrades to be located within Rhode 

Island or located somewhere else.   

 

Response: 

 

The Company does not have access to the complete scope of work that would allow for 

incremental capacity to resolve capacity constraint to Aquidneck Island, but the main trunkline 

of the G-System that feeds Aquidneck Island is in scope and generally located in Massachusetts.  

One component to addressing the capacity constraint would be the replacement of the entire 

length of the G-2 lateral with 12-inch pipe. 


